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BACKGROUND 

Sanitary sewer line cleaning is an integral part of the sewer division of Public Works. EPA guidelines 

recommend that lines be cleaned every 3 to 5 years. Each year staff identifies neighborhoods that are in 

need of cleaning. This year Central Park, Elk Creek, Park Vista, Lawn Terrace, Eagle Lake and Westlake 

neighborhoods need to be cleaned to maintain the EPA recommended schedule.  

 
DISCUSSION 

Sewer cleaning is necessary to prevent stoppages in the lines. Stoppages in gravity sewers are caused 

either by structural defects or by an accumulation of material in the pipe. Accumulated material can 

include fats, oil, grease, sediment, or other materials. Certain structural defects, such as protruding taps, 

may catch debris, which then causes a further buildup of solids that will eventually create a blockage. 

Root intrusion through structural defects is a major contributor to blockages as well. Public Works 

conducts an annual proactive program that removes material and prevents sewer line stoppages from 

occurring.  

Eagle Lake has 6,400 ft. of 8” pipe and Westlake has 14,740 ft. of 8” and 10” pipe that was last cleaned 

in 2017 and this is in need of both cleaning and televising.  

 
RECOMMENDATION 

The Public Works schedule does not allow for the cleaning of Westlake and Eagle Lake subdivision this 
year and we do not have the equipment or resources to televise these lines. Therefore, staff 
recommends the outsourcing of the cleaning and televising of both Westlake and Eagle Lake 
subdivisions. Funds are available in the wastewater system maintenance and repair line of the sewer 
budget.  
 
Two local vendors were contacted for proposals to clean and televise Eagle Lake and Westlake. Both 
vendors have done work for the city in the past and staff is recommending accepting the low bid from 
Utility Maintenance Contractors (UMC) for the amount of $50,313.20. 
 



 

 



 

 



 


